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of the WITT Te P kenga Build a Bridge project they've had their handiwork acknowledged 
for the community to see at the newly opened footbridge in the PG Nops Scenic Reserve in Inglewood. In its third 
year, the Build a Bridge project gives Taranaki secondary students a taste of the building and infrastructure industry 
laying the foundation for further study or the chance to go straight into employment. 

kenga Short Course Manager Jan Kivell. Under the guidance of their tutors Dave Hudson 
and Reg Russell, students Dylan Barham - Waitara High School, Kasey Gooch - New Plymouth Girls High School, 
Jordan Law-James - Spotswood College, Dustin Horscroft - Coastal Taranaki, Bronson Pierce - Francis Douglas 
Memorial College meet every Thursday where they put their learning into practice and build bridges which are 
later installed at sites around New Plymouth. The PG Nops bridge is the first of three bridges the students are 
building for the community with the other two planned for the Waitara Orchard Reserve (Barclay Park) and an 
access bridge over the Wairau Stream for the kura Water Treatment Plant. NPDC K hanga Moa Ward 
Councillor Marie Pearce spoke at the ceremonial opening about the important role the bridge plays for the local 

she says. Build a Bridge is a 
partnership of NPDC, 
NZIHT/WITT/Te P kenga, 
Fulton Hogan, Whitaker Civil 
Engineering, Downer Group, 
WSP and Taranaki Futures. 
The first Build a Bridge 
project in 2021 was the 
Camden Street footbridge 
over the Huatoki River and 
last year two footbridges 
were replaced on the Mangati 
Walkway in Bell Block and 
the Waimea Stream Reserve 
in New Plymouth.

New Bridge Built For The Community

Left to right: WITT Te P kenga tutor Dave Hudson, Dustin Horscroft, Dylan Barham, 
Kasey Gooch, Jordan Law-James and tutor Reg Russell. Bronson Pierce absent
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With moving day mostly all done and dusted for those farmers changing over and 
taking on new positions, they now will be all settling onto their new farms, which I 
am sure they will be grateful for the sunny weather to do this.
There might be some new faces around the area and the Inglewood Young Farmers 
are putting on a Welcome to the Area night at the Fern Lodge on Friday 23 June at 
6.30pm. It is a chance for even those not new to the area to come down and see 
what they are all about, everyone is welcome. 

Moa Mail Team

Weta Needs A New Name 
(Karen Moratti)

Look who has made a new home in the window space of ETEC! He's so big we 
couldn't fit him fully in the photo! Thanks to the team at Puke Ariki for donating this 
fabulous Tree Weta to our project! A creation by the talented crew of Weta 
workshop. And a huge shout out to our volunteer Wayne Herbert for creating the 
stand for the weta and installing him - as tricky as it was! Call in and check it out 
when you are passing! Don't worry - he won't bite! Sadly though - he doesn't have a 
name and we think he deserves one! Send us in your suggestions to 
info@etec.org.nz or via facebook messenger by end of day Thursday 15 June and the 
winning name will be announced Friday 16 June on Facebook.
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The residents were kept busy with activities, and speakers during April. A speaker from the Cancer 
Society came and spoke on her role within the Society. Another speaker was from Base Hospital, 
who presented on the purpose and importance of having an Advanced Care Plan in place. The 

residents found both presentations were very interesting. The planned outing this month was postponed due to 
the weather being wet and cold. However, a drive later in the month, to Lake Mangamahoe was enjoyed by those 
that came. Especially when a group of children turned up to feed the multitude of ducks. The residents could 
remember doing this themselves or doing it with their own children. Exercises are going well, with most residents 
feeling better from armchair exercises, and are experiencing the benefits from participating regularly in these. 
Entertainment on Fridays go down well with the residents joining in with the singing, and enjoy the drinks and 
nibbles provided. On Thursday 4 May the residents had a High Tea for the Coronation of King Charles III. This was 
enjoyed by all that attended. Saturday 13 May the Stratford Pipe Band came and played in our lovely sensory 
garden, this was also enjoyed by the residents, visitors and staff. Big thank you to those in the band that gave up 
their time to entertain our residents. 

Marinoto News (Lyn Swete)
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It has been some 
time since reporting 

to our community of what we 
have been up to but we also 
have you to thank for our 
pro j ec t  s u cc es se s .  I n 
December we had our 
Christmas Elves collecting gifts 
for our local community and 
we were able to spread 85+ 
gifts and 14 soft toys. We also 
distributed 14 gift boxes to 
young ladies with thanks from 
Tarata WI and Inglewood 
Friendship for Mothers. Thank 
you to Dot from Style my 
Space for your sponsorship of 
this event. In January we had 
scheduled our Annual Charity 
Car Show and we finally 
managed to hold it on Sunday 
5 March.  Due to the changes 
our number of vehicles were 
down on previous years but 
we still managed to hold a 
fantastic event raising monies 
fo r Taranak i  Hosp ice , 
Inglewood Foodbank and 
Rotary House upgrades.  
Thanks must go to our major 
sponsor Kevin of Custom 

Street Rides for his ongoing support of our event. Also 
we would like to put a big thank you out to Taranaki 
Mustang Club, Inglewood Young Farmers and the 
Rotarians and friends that assisted us on the day. Thank 
you to all our other business sponsors for their 
assistance in aiding us to make donations of $2000 to 
Taranaki Hospice and $500 to Inglewood Foodbank. In 
February we were asked to have a BBQ and Beer night 
at CSR Custom Street Rides when Americarna came to 
Inglewood, thank you Kevin.  This was a great night and 
showcased the new workshop and the great work CSR 
does in Inglewood.  February also saw us dig our spuds 
in our annual competition and we donated over 20kgs 
of potatoes to The Community Food Hub. Our RYPEN 
(Rotary Youth Programme of Enrichment) for 15-17 
year olds happened in March at Vertical Horizons. 36 
youth attended from as far as Wellington to Taihape to 
Waitara, for two days of challenges and social 

House on Moa Street, Inglewood, Tuesday nights at 
5.45pm for a dinner meeting. If you are interested in 
attending a meeting please message us via our Facebook 
page or email the President on rotary@inglewood.co.nz 

Inglewood Rotary Club Round Up 

Above: Event Chair Gloria O'Dowd, Inglewood Rotary President Mel Cook, Paul Lamb 
CEO Hospice Taranaki Te Kahu Pairuri ki Taranaki
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The past week we have had some crisp sunny days in a row to 
celebrate early winter. Great to finally get out in the garden and get 
busy with some maintenance on your vegetable patch and gardens. 
Sow green crops of lupin and mustard in any empty spaces in the 
vegetable garden for digging into the soil for green manure. Refresh 
soil for crops by adding new compost and sheep pellets. Continue to 
plant seedlings of broccoli, cabbage, cauliflower, lettuce, brussels 
sprouts, silverbeet, spinach, onion. Pop some protection from the cold over them if 
you can while they are young. Broad beans can be planted directly in to the soil, 
stagger your sowing for a continuous harvest. Feed all vegetables with a liquid general 
fertiliser, and your citrus with citrus fertiliser, water in well. Protect your cauliflower, 
broccoli and brussels sprouts by dusting them with derris dust to protect them from 

the white butterfly and the diamond back moth. 
Remember to get to the undersides of the leaves 
where the eggs are laid. Feed all winter vegetables 
every two weeks, sometimes its very easy to plant and forget, but remember 
that with rain, soils become depleted of goodness, so we need to top up both 
physically with compost and feed by adding fertiliser. Get pruning of fruit trees 
underway as the trees become bare of leaves, remove all debris when you have 
finished. Apply clean up spray to bare fruit trees, use copper spray and winter 
oil to stop bugs and diseases burrowing in for the winter. Spray citrus trees, 
with copper oxychloride to prevent brown rot and verrucosis. So plenty jobs to 

Gardening Clues With Sue
(Sue Marsh )

-

-

- - - -

Rainfall May 2023
(Mary Boekman/Alan Armitage)

Rainfall for May 2023: 364 mm
Rainfall for May 2022:                296.5 mm
No of Rain days for May 2023: 19
No of Rain days for May 2022: 14
Total rainfall so far for 2023:    1187.5 mm
Total rainfall for 2022: 3168 mm
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PG Nops Reserve (Leigh Honnor)

The fifth working bee for 2023 was held at PG Nops Reserve last weekend. Six people planted 175 Purei Carex
grass, Ti kouka cabbage tree and Harakeke flax along the Kurapete Stream.
These plants will fill the space created by the removal of weeds, help stabilise the banks of the stream and provide 
habitat and a food source for native birds, insects and lizards. Restoration of the reserve is supported by a TRC 
Biodiversity Plan and NPDC parks team.
Next working bee is on Sunday 25 June, 1.00 - 3.00pm, meeting at the Tawa Street entrance and everyone is 
welcome. If you would like to know more about our activities call Neil Chesterton on 027 221 7712. 

Above: Tony Green

Above: Colt Gardiner

Celebrating 100 Years (Graeme Sykes)

Three helpful 
volunteers Noah, 
O l l i e  a n d 
Christian from 

Totara spend their lunchtime 
creating new rat traps to help 
with the conservation efforts in 
the gorge. Allen our caretaker 
works with them to teach them 
some valuable skills. We are 
looking forward to a visit from 
Joe who works for DOC to get 
our trapping up and running 
again.

Norfolk School News - Rat Traps

It will be 100 years since the current 

memory of those killed overseas in 
WW1. We are waiting on the results 
of a Feasibility Study to determine the 
cost of strengthening the old church 
to enable it to be used for the next 
100 years. Please contact Graeme 
Sykes if you have any thoughts on how 

in this church. We seek to widen the 
use of this Heritage Church for the 
community.  Emai l Graeme at   
sykes.graeme@gmail.com
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Inglewood First Trust MAY IA5 
(Jane Molloy)

Inglewood First Trust hosted the May IA5 at 
Westwood Kitchens on Rata Street. There was another 
great turnout with about 60 people all enjoying catching 
up and looking at the latest designs and ideas for kitchens 
and kitchen fittings. Josh and Sophie Walsh told us about 
their journey from living in Auckland to buying the 
business and moving to Inglewood. We had a look around 
the factory at the back of the retail shop. I'm sure many 
went home and found that suddenly their kitchen looked 
quite outdated! Catering for refreshments by Oscar's 
Kiwi Kafe was delicious and very generous. IA5 are 
the best way to meet local people in our town, 
everyone is welcome to pop along.
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ARE YOU FEELING WEALTHY?

The Reality of Rates
are deemed to be wealthy in the eyes of the law.

somehow seems to defy logic. The Family providers work long and hard to put bread on the table and are then 
required to fund the ogre of wealth tax on the roof over the head of their children.
Then there is the inescapable fact that as family providers, many are also business owners and get hit with the 

their business must also cover the ever-increasing demands of societies needs and wants run by a generally 
inefficient bureaucratic business model of local govt.
All of this while ensuring that enough is left over to pay all the other incumbent responsibilities that come with 

This can be justified to a degree under the concept of cross-subsidisation whereby a larger portion of society 

legitimate business expense, which in turn recovers some funds from central Govt. that Councils struggle to get 
enough of. Does this in turn give rise to the supposition that we could ask business to pay more, and the 
working family pay less? I personally would consider not, given that businesses by and large already feel they 
contribute more than their share. 
Take for example the targeted rates that business pay- Roading- fair enough- a premise that we all share the 
roadways in the day-to-day environment as both private and commercial citizens. We can expect better though 
in the maintenance of these, but that is another argument entirely for another day.
Then you could argue the targeted rate for toilets. These are funding an essential service.

about conveniences is that they are very like motorcycles, you can only ride one at any given time. However, the 
inescapable fact of conveniences is that having more located at convenient points for usage does not in fact 
increase the volume of material passing through. 
Only more people in the district will increase the volumes on this essential service.

How is it you may well ask yourself that we can possibly pay twice for services we only use once?

to demand some respect for these hard-earned Rates $$$ as the working provider putting bread on the table.
The time accepted model of annual Rates review is one of two facets- annual rate % increases, vs. service level 
cuts, and is in fact pitched as that to Councillors as the only two viable choices.
Another aspect for consideration is the tempering of societies wants vs. needs which is a much more difficult 
moving target.
This simply leaves us one other consideration being the business principles commenced by Henry Ford over 100 
years ago and refined by Toyota in recent decades, one of Continual Improvement.

implement the principle of Continual Improvement before looking to our ever-slimming wallets.
Until this happens the current model of: Rate Increases vs. Service Cutbacks: will remain the default go-to and 

the argument of more $$$ vs. longer grass will continue.

New Plymouth District Wide Councillor
Max Brough

Respecting your Rates
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Celebrating 150 Years of Polish History 
(Martha Szymanska)

Family stories are urgently needed to have them recorded 
for history of the first hundred years of the arrival of 
Polish Pioneers in Taranaki. Their existence in the New 
Zealand History books is nil. This country accepted their  
hard labour, their commitment, their honest living, but this 
was all taken for granted by the ruling parties at the time. 
In fact, hind sight reveals that they were allocated the 
worst land where appalling conditions existed. On top of 
that the maximum payment was expected. Because of the 
language barrier these honest, trusting pioneers, welcomed 
without fully understanding the extent of 
their commitment. When not being in a 
position to meet the demands of the 
extortionists some were forced off the land 
and bankrupted.
The Polish pioneers were the under 
privileged working force in those early days. 
Poor and powerless they were used and 
abused during the colonisation of New 
Zealand. They were unimportant and 
expendable. Now is the time  to record 
these valiant pioneers who did so much for 
the growth of New Zealand, and more 
importantly for the growth of Taranaki. Many 
names have disappeared with the young men 
who have died and would have carried on 
their family name. They died in their struggle 
to survive in this foreign country.  
We thank God for the family names that 
have lived to give evidence to the work of 
the hardy pioneers from  Poland. For the history of New 
Zealand we need to record now the story that still exists in 
our memories so that future generations will stand with 
pride in the land of the long white cloud. 
Anyone wishing to contribute to future newsletters with 
stories of their pioneer ancestors will have the honour of 
seeing them recorded in the history of New Zealand. If 
possible  you will need full names and dates, marriage dates 

dates are important
It is a known fact that the early Poles spoke Polish as their 
first language and kept with in their Polish community for  
many decades so it was inevitable that these pioneer children 
married within their communities. The result was that 
families previously not related in Poland soon became 
interwoven through the marriages in New Zealand. I have 
noted that when Polish descendants sought marriage into 
another culture, eg. a Pole marries someone of Irish descent; 
the mixture of the cultures resulted in children of a more 
out going personality with better self esteem, and with  
more drive and ambition especially in leadership roles.
If you have a photo and a story that has never been told. 
Please tell your story and send photos to Moa Mail where it 
could possibly be printed if space permits. 

Done $60

JOB VACANCY
Parish Administrator

St Andrews Anglican Parish
6 Brown Street, Inglewood

We are looking for an Administrator to perform regular duties 
within the parish. Experience with Word and PowerPoint. 

Training provided on our processes. Working knowledge of 
Excel, Publisher, Facebook and mail merge would be an 

advantage.
This is part time four to ten hours per week. Some tasks could 

be worked from home. We will pay the living wage. 
Contact: Kathleen Freeman Email: kfreeman756@gmail.com 

Please attach a letter and CV
Applications close on 7th July 2023

It Happens Every Year (Kevin Mace)

No, I am not talking about 
the shortest day. I am talking 

about the day that Egmont Village comes to 
life and helps you keep fit. A great family day 
out to enjoy the Country air and raise funds 
for the Egmont Village school. Sunday 25 June 
is Mid-Winter Fun Run/Walk time again. Wet 
or Fine.
Start/Finish at Egmont Village Community 
Centre, Egmont Road. Four distances to 
choose from 3km, 5km, 7km and 10km. 10km 
walkers go at 9.30am, everyone else goes at 
10.00am. Prizegiving 11.45am with plenty of 
spot prizes. For more information go to https://www.facebook.com/EgmontVillageSchool to check out the video of 
the courses, you can also enter online: https://funrun.egmontvillage.co.nz. We can not promise you good weather 
but can promise you some good hospitality. See you there.

Enrolments for 2023
Second Semester at Egmont Village School

Egmont Village School delivers the New Zealand Curriculum, incorporating Te Reo M ori within our programmes. Our aim is 
to encourage and develop confident, connected, lifelong learners who are actively involved in the wider world.

Enrolment at the school is governed by an enrolment scheme, details of which are available from the school office. Applications 
for out of zone places are now being invited for students wishing to enrol between July 17th and December 19th 2023. 

The Board has determined that up to two places for out of zone new entrant students are likely to be available in the second 

home zone.

For students seeking enrolment for this enrolment period, the deadline for receipt of applications for out of zone places is 21 
June 2023. Application for enrolment should be made on the appropriate form which is available from the school office Ph. 
752 2881 or on our school website.

If the number of out of zone applicants exceeds the number of places available, students will be selected by ballot which will 
be held on 22 June 2023. Parents will be informed of the ballot within three school days of the ballot being held.
Details relating to this enrolment period are as follows:
Length of enrolment period 17 July - 19 December 2023 
Deadline for receipt of applications 21 June 2023
Date of ballot 22 June 2023 
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Tiger Tournament. On 
Tuesday 6 June in cold 
a n d  v e r y 
windy conditions the 
ladies played for the 
Tiger Tournament. The 
winner was Josie Keegan 
with 33pts (ocb), runner 

up was D Oulsnam. Well done Josie. 
Ladies Team Event. A lovely sunny day was had for the Ladies Team 
Event held on Wednesday 31 May. A total of 17 teams of four entered 
the tournament from around Taranaki. The Winners were Tui's Girls -
T Steele, M Cathie, D Gibbs and B Duffy with 84 pt.
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INGLEWOOD HIGH SCHOOL
OPEN AFTERNOON WEDNESDAY 21 June 2023, 12.30pm 2.30pm

Parents and students interested in enrolling at Inglewood High School for 2024 are invited to 
our Open Afternoon.  The programme will begin promptly at 12.30pm and includes:

an introduction to the school and key personnel
an outline of our student-centred curriculum
a tour of the school with opportunities to see and participate in the school in action

Enrolments for next year will be taken at contributing schools in August or at the high school.   
For more information please visit our website:  www.inglewoodhs.school.nz or phone 7568148.

educational opportunities designed to grow confident, purposeful young people who have a desire to 
excel and make a meaningful difference.

We look forward to welcoming you to our school.
constantia vincit                             

Golf News (Debbie Oulsnam)

Above: Josie Keegan
Left: Tui Girls
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Handyman Available
Fencing - Decking - Guttering

Cleaning/Repairs - New Guttering
Small Plumbing Jobs - Pruning of Trees

Small Concrete Jobs - House Repairs Carports

Merv 027 481 1882 or 7566335

SACRED 
HEART PARISH
INGLEWOOD
MASS TIMES

Tuesday 9.00am
Thursday 
10.00am

Saturday 9.00am
(Every 1st, 3rd & 
5th Saturday)

Sunday 10.30am

Coming Events
Please advise of your event
7567030 moamail@funho.com

Inglewood Heritage Exhibition
A History of Rugby in the Ing 
District Mon - Fri 10.00am -
4.00pm Sat/Sun and Public 
Holidays 10.00am - 2.00pm

In Tune with Inglewood
Mamaku Centre
Thurs 15 June 1.30 - 3.30pm
Gold coin donation

Taranaki Aglow Presents
Kaylene Subritzky Ing Town Hall
Friday 16 June 7.00pm

Inglewood First Trust
Invitation to farewell DR. Marie 
and Lux Fonseka Cue Theatre 
Wed 21 June 5.00pm - 7.00pm

Hall Fri 23 June 1.30 3.30 pm 
bring along your knitting crochet 
or whatever your craft is

Inglewood Young Farmers
Welcome to the Area
Fern Lodge Fri 23 June 6.30pm

TAFT -

Saturday 24 June 7.30pm

Mainly Music Party
Sunday 25 June
In Tune with Inglewood
Mamaku Centre
Thurs 29 June 1.30 - 3.30pm
Gold coin donation

Builder 
Available

Decks, 
Fences etc
Design and 

build, 
services 

Experienced
027 248 9193 

or txt 
Calvin

To be held at the clubrooms, Lepper Road 
Tuesday 20 June 2023 at 7.00pm

See club website or clubhouse notice 
board for full information

Megan Christini - Secretary 
Inglewood Golf Club

started as an emergency pantry for people we were meeting at the Mamaku Centre 
who needed a bit of support. We then accepted the Community Fridge and Freezer 
into our space and further extended this to include our Community Kai Shelf. More 

Fridays. The Community Food Hub has the full support of the New Plymouth and Waitara Foodbanks, and we are 

Community Partnership Team and with their expertise and help we are now in the process of looking to gain 
formalised funding. The number of food parcels being requested is increasing, which means we need improved 

Mamaku Street, Inglewood. Many people will have associated this space as The Mamaku Centre, however with a 
change of lease for the main building, the Community Food Hub has moved into its own space next door. If you 

909 4401 
for you during the week, thanks to our amazing volunteers who make the time to bring Inglewood this valuable 
service. If you would like to support us, we would love to hear from you. 

Inglewood Community Food Hub Grows from Strength to Strength (Jen Ferry)
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